

ALBANY COUNTY SHERIFF'S OFFICE

County Court House Albany, New York 12207 (518) 487-5400 <u>WWW.ALBANYCOUNTYSHERIFF.COM</u>





WILLIAM M. RICE
UNDERSHERIFF

LEON A. BORMANN
CHIEF DEPUTY

SHAWN P. NOONAN CHIEF DEPUTY

EXECUTIVE UNDERSHERIFF

August 13, 2020

Honorable Andrew C. Joyce Legislative Clerk's Office 112 State Street, Room 710 Albany, New York 12207

Dear Mr. Joyce:

The attached correspondence is forwarded for presentation to the Albany County Legislature.

Legislative approval is being requested to authorize an agreement between Better Health for Northeast New York, Inc. (BHNNY) and the Albany County Sheriff's Office to provide temporary housing for homeless individuals who were discharged from and referred by Albany Medical Center Hospital.

Better Health for Northeast New York, Inc. (BHNNY) agrees to pay the Sheriff Office, the sum of \$137.00 per day for each homeless individual they refer and is housed in the Sheriff's Homeless Improvement Project (SHIP) program. The term of the contract is August 1, 2020 to April 30, 2021.

Should there be any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

cc:

Hon. Daniel McCoy, County Executive

Hon. William Clay, Public Safety Chairman

Hon. Wanda Willingham, Audit & Finance Committee

Brandon Russell, Esq., Majority Counsel Arnis Zilgme, Esq., Minority Counsel

Christian Barnes, Minority Conference